AT THE PUBLIC MEETING

                                  of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday the 10th day of April, 2017
 Present

Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor 



Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman
James E. Presutti, Councilman
Scott M. Manley, Councilman
Also Present

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



James Osborne, Town Engineer



Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk
Absent


Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman
      Meeting called to order at 7:03 p.m.
1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

High School Senior Marcos Lang from Wallkill High School led the pledge.
3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA
Added Item 18: Possible Executive Session CSEA Grievances                                                   

                         and Code Compliance Personnel 

5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the audit in the amount

of $1,616,669.60 for vouchers 171432 to 171654.  The Motion was seconded                    by Councilman Presutti.  

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                      

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

SPECIAL PRESENTATION: Recognition of Boy Scout Troop 327
The Special Presentation was postponed to a later date.
6.   PUBLIC HEARING (7:00 p.m.): Chadwick Lake Reservoir Watershed Protection 

      Property
Supervisor Piaquadio asked Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie if all of the proper                postings and publications were completed.


Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this meeting has been posted in the lobby of                       Town Hall since Friday, March 24, 2017 and on the Town’s Web site since Friday,              March 24, 2017.  It was advertised in the Sentinel on Friday, March 24, 2017 and                  in the Mid Hudson Times on Wednesday, March 29, 2017.  This complies with                 all of the requirements for a Public Hearing under New York State Law.
MOTION was made 7:06 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open the Public                  Hearing.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                      

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor stated that the purpose of the Public Hearing                       is the matter of the proposed Increase and Improvement of the Facilities of the Consolidated Water District in the Town by the acquisition of an approximately                30.10 acre parcel of land located off  NYS Route 32 at an estimated cost of               $17,000.00 (Section-Block-Lot: 2-2-6).  Deputy Supervisor and Councilman                    

Presutti along with Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert                   Petrillo did a visual inspection and feel that there is no contamination.  
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Bill Fetter from Rockwood Drive commented that he was in favor of the purchase                  of land and stated that this would be a great help with the Town’s drinking water             supply.  Councilwoman Greene and Councilman Manley agreed with Mr. Fetter                   in that the Town should protect the watershed where we can.  
MOTION was made 7:09 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close the Public Hearing.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                      

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the Resolution of Uncoordinated SEQR Determination to Adopt a Negative Declaration for the Proposed Chadwick Lake Reservoir Watershed Protection Acquisition for the Consolidated Water District of the Town.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.
       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                      

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Public Interest Order                 in the Matter of the Increase and Improvement of the Facilities of the Consolidated              Water District in the Town by the Acquisition of Lands (Section-Block-Lot: 2-2-6).  

The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                      

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the Resolution authorizing Execution and Delivery of Documents for Deed Sale Purchase from Orange County                            (Section-Block-Lot: 2-2-6).  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                      

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

      7.    DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS:

Molly Carhart, Assessor, reported the following:
· The Tentative Roll filing will be on Monday, May 1, 2017.
· The Assessor’s office will be open on Monday, May 8th from 6:30-8:30 p.m.                  and again on Saturday, May 20th from 9:00-12:00 p.m.
Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation,  
reported the following:
-  Chadwick Lake had 800 people enjoying the beautiful weather this past weekend.
-  The adult softball and baseball leagues (29 teams) will begin this month.  

-  Youth soccer will begin on Saturday, April 22nd.   There are currently 206 kids enrolled.

-  Summer camps are filling up fast:  “Kiddie Kamp” (Ages 3-5) is filled; “Young Camp” 

          (Ages 6-7) is filled; “Camp Chadwick” (Ages 8-12) 737 kids are currently enrolled with 

          room for some more enrollments; “Teen Chadwick” (Ages 13-14) is filled and “XLR8 

          Camp” (Ages 15-16) is just about half filled.  
-  The Junior Police Academy programs have two sessions:  Session 1 is for ages 9-11    

   and will run from July 10, 2017 to July 21, 2017.  Enrollment is a little slow with five 

   currently enrolled.  Session 2 is for ages 12-14 and will run from July 31, 2017 to   

   August 11, 2017.  There are currently 25 enrolled.

   The Town Police and Recreation will be hosting the JPA.  The sessions will be held   

   Monday to Friday from 8:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. at Gardnertown School.
 
Todd DePew, Highway Superintendent, reported the following:
-  The past month the Highway department has been chasing the rain but has                   

    managed to get a lot of tree work done.  

-  The Highway Department added a Boom truck to their fleet which will help                          

    with the tree work.  Several of the workers have been trained to operate the                  

    new truck.  Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Jim Presutti along with Code     

    Compliance Supervisor Gerald Canfield will also be trained. 
-  Black topping began this past week.    
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-  The Spring Leaf and Brush Pick-Up schedule will be published in the local             

   newspapers and posted on the Town website.    Town trucks will pick up             

   bagged leaves and brush tied in bundles no larger than four feet.  Leaves                    

   will be in CLEAR BAGS ONLY by order of the Town Board.  Leaves bagged             

   with DIRT AND STONE mixed in will not be picked up.  Leaves and bundled                   

   brush must be placed at the curb no later than 7:00 am on April 24, 21017.                  

   The Town trucks will begin picking up from Monday, April 24, 2017 through                     

   Friday, April 28, 2017.

   A leaf and brush recycling bin is available to the public at the Town Highway       
          Department located at 90 Gardnertown Road.  Hours are Monday thru Friday             
          7:00 am to 3:00 pm.
8.    RECREATION:
     ​​
             A.  Request for Stage  

     Mayor of the City of Newburgh Judy Kennedy and Newburgh Illuminated 2017              

     Chair Paul S. Ernenwein request the use of the mobile stage for the Newburgh     

     Illuminated Festival event which will take place on Saturday, June 3, 2017.  

     MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the use of the mobile    

     stage.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman 
            Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


B.  Hiring of Seasonal Employees
     Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo requests                    

     approval to hire (17) Seasonal Employees.  The season will be from Thursday,                

     June 15, 2017 until Wednesday, September 6, 2017.  Upon approval, the new 

     employees will need to have their drug/alcohol testing, fingerprints and all their       

     paperwork completed.  Approved hires will be split as follows: 




             Lifeguard
  1

Rec Aides
16






17
     MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the hiring of (17)              

     Seasonal Employees at the rate of pay as listed in Mr. Petrillo’s memo.  The   

     Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                      

            Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

 
             C.  Parkland Trust Fund: Withdrawal for Capital Improvements at Chadwick Lake
                   Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo requests 

                   approval to make payments from the Parkland Trust Fund  T-38 account for                       

                   the following Chadwick Lake Park projects.  The total cost being $4,300.00.

                   Install a paver walkway from the parking lot to                       $2,500.00

                   the playground area. (Decrease mud & erosion)

                   Hydroseeding area between the playground and                   $1,800.00
                   fitness equip. (Creating a new multipurpose field area)          $4,300.00
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve making payments                  

from the Parkland Trust Fund T-38 account for the Chadwick Lake Park projects              

in the amount of $4,300.00.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                      

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve installing a paver walkway 

from the parking lot to the playground area and hydroseeding the area between the 

playground and the fitness equipment in the amount of $4,300.00.  The Motion was 

seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                      

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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       9.   ENGINEERING:
     ​​
             A.  Colden Park Watermain Replacement: Construction Engineering & Inspection 

                   Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval to pay Maser Consulting P.A.   

                   $24,875.00 for their professional services to revise bid documents and provide 

                   construction support and inspection for the Watermain Improvements at Colden            

                   Park project. 


      Phase 2
  -     Construction Support Services

  $4,875.00


      Phase 3
  -     Construction Inspection Services (Est.)
$19,050.00

                   Phase 4         -     Utility AS-Built Plan


     $950.00
                   







$24,875.00

                   MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve paying Maser Consulting  

                   P.A. $24,875.00 for their professional services.  The Motion was seconded by 

                   Councilman Manley.  

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                      

            Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

B.  Septage Removal & Disposal: Bid Schedule

      Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval of the proposed bid schedule                

      for the Removal and Disposal of Septage from Town septic tanks.
      Open Bids


Monday, May 15, 2017 at 2:00 p.m.

      Award Bids


Monday, May 22, 2017 
      MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the proposed bid              

      schedule for the Removal and Disposal of Septage from Town septic tanks.
      The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                      

             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

      Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

C.   Mid-Hudson Marina Landscaping Bond

             Town Engineer Jim Osborne and Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor reviewed              

 
       the plans for the Anchorage-on-the-Hudson subdivision and request approval                  

             for the elimination of the Irrevocable Standby Letter of Credit Number #2003-02                

             in the amount of  $91,000.00.  Vice President Nick Cardaropoli, Jr. from the               

             Mid-Hudson Marina Corporation sent a letter to Supervisor Piaquadio stating that 
             they are no longer pursuing this Letter of Credit and to please return back to the                

             Walden Federal Savings and Loan bank.    
             MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve eliminating the Irrevocable 
             Standby Letter of Credit Number #2003-02 in the amount of $91,000.00.  The         

             Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                      

             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
D.   Stormwater Facility Agreement: Hampton Inn

                    Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration            

                    for approving the proposed Stormwater Control Facility Maintenance Agreement.    

                    The Stormwater Control Facility Maintenance Agreement will provide for the          

                    long term maintenance and continuation of stormwater control measures for                    

                    the Hampton Inn & Suites project.
                    MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the proposed Stormwater 

                    Control Facility Maintenance Agreement.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman 
                    Presutti.  

              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                      

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 
       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

E.    Stormwater Facility Agreement: CVS

                    Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration            

                    for approving the proposed Amended and Restated Stormwater Control Facility 

                    Maintenance Agreement.   The Amended and Restated Agreement will provide               

                    for  the long term maintenance and continuation of stormwater control measures             

                    for the CVS/Pharmacy Store (No. 10688) project.
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                  MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the proposed Amended 

                  and Restated Stormwater Control Facility Maintenance Agreement.  The Motion     

                  was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                      

            Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

F.  Chadwick Lake Dam: Animal Removal Proposals

                 Town Engineer Jim Osborne received two proposals for animal control at the 

                 Chadwick Lake Dam.  Mr. Osborne is requesting approval to accept the lowest 

                 proposal from Wildlife Busters from New Paltz, New York.  The following two 
                 proposals were received:  


     Got Wildlife? LLC                             Wildlife Busters
             12 Paddock Place
                           18 Gibbons Lane                        

             Newburgh, NY 12550
        
 New Paltz, NY 12561
             $5,850.00                                   
 $4,800.00
                MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve accepting the lowest    

                proposal not to exceed $4,800.00 from Wildlife Busters.  The Motion was                

                seconded by Councilman Manley.    


           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                      

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

       10.  TAX CERTIORI SETTLEMENT: Mill Creek Golf Corporation    

 The proposed Consent Order and Judgment relative to the Mill Creek Golf Corporation                             

 proceedings (Lots 8-1-30.2, 31.32 and 95.1).  The Settlement provides for reduction in   

 the assessed value for 2015 by $66,606.00 on Lot 95.1; by $81,667.00 on Lot 31.32 and            
 by $47,127.00 on Lot 30.2.  For 2016, the reductions will be by $71,037.00 on Lot 95.1;   

 by $87,100.00 on Lot 31.32 and by $50,263.00 on Lot 30.2.  The 2016 assessed value 
 will hold for 2017-2019, subject to the statutory exceptions.  The refund liability for the  

 Town (not including Special Districts and the Fire District) for the reduction would be  

 approximately $5,502.87 versus claimed liability of $10,829.21.  

 Assessor Molly Carhart believes that this was a good settlement.

              MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the proposed Resolution.               

              The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.
        VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                      

        Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

 Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

11.   CODE COMPLIANCE: Approval of Road Name (Rock Ridge Road)    

              Zachary A. Peters, P.E. from Mercurio-Norton-Tarolli-Marshall requests approval of                

              the name “Rock Ridge Road” for their client, Marguerite M. DiChiaro.  The Building  

              Department stated that the common driveway which serves Lot 1 and 2 would require               

              a private road name due to 911 addressing on Forest Drive (S-B-L: 3-1-35.22).  The 
              other road name choices were: “Stone Ridge Road”; “Rock Hill Road”; “Stone Hill Road” 
              and “Granite Ridge Road”. 
              MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the name “Rock Ridge Road”       

              for the common driveway located at Section-Block-Lot: 3-1-35.22.  The Motion was 
              seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

        VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                      

        Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

 Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
     12.    HIGHWAY: Hiring of Seasonal Employees

        Highway Superintendent Todd DePew requests permission to hire John Colurciello                  

        as a part time Seasonal Laborer (20 hours per week) and Nicholas Ponesse as a                 

        full time Seasonal Laborer (40 hours per week).  Mr. Colurciello and Mr. Ponesse’s 

        salary will be $12.00 per hour with the below tentative start dates:


  John Colurciello      -   Thursday, May 4, 2017 to Saturday, November 4, 2017

 
  Nicholas Ponesse   -   Thursday, May 18, 2017 to Thursday, August 10, 2017

        Mr. Colurciello and Mr. Ponesse will need to complete their paperwork, be fingerprinted 

        and drug/alcohol tested.  
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       MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve hiring John Colurciello as                 

       a part time Seasonal Laborer with a start date of May 4, 2017 and a salary of $12.00 
       per hour and Nicholas Ponesse as a full time Seasonal Laborer with a start date of            

       May 18, 2017 and a salary of $12.00 per hour.  The Motion was seconded by 
       Councilman Ruggiero.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                      

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – abstain; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 3 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 1 absent.

     13.   WATER: Spring Hydrant Flushing

Water/Sewer Superintendent Jeff Guido will be conducting the Spring Fire Hydrant 
Flushing Program starting on Monday, May 1, 2017 and continuing for two weeks                

until completion on or before Friday, May 12, 2017.  The newspaper ad will appear                
in both the Mid Hudson Times and the Sentinel.   Any questions to this program can             

be directed to the Water Department Offices located at 311 Route 32 or telephone             

number (845) 564-7813. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the 2017 Spring Fire  

  

Hydrant Flushing Program starting on May 1, 2017.  The Motion was seconded          

by Councilman Presutti.  

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                      

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

     14.   ZONING: 
A.   Setting of Time and Date for Public Hearing on the LHI Overlay District                     

                    Zoning Amendment – (U.S. Crane Site – 17K)
                    Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration                       
       for scheduling a Public Hearing on Monday, May 8, 2017 at 7:00 p.m.    The    

                    Resolution Introducing Local Law – Amendment of the Zoning Law to Extend                

                    the Light and Heavy Industrial Equipment and Recreational Vehicle Sales Service       

                    and Repair (LHI) Overlay District to a Parcel located on the North Side of NYS               

                    Route 17K East of Stewart Avenue.

       No Motion was made and so the Town Board moved on.
B.   Referral of Zoning Amendment 

                    No discussion was held.  Because no action was taken on Part A, the topic is moot.
     ​​
     15.   POLICE:
     ​​
             A.  Purchase of Ammunition  

Police Chief Donald Campbell requests authorization to use Account #3030.499               to purchase a supply of firearm ammunition for training and department issue purposes.  The total cost being $12,837.27.  

MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the purchase of firearm ammunition for training and department issue purposes at a cost of $12,837.27.             The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                      

            Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

B.  Hire of Part Time Court Officer
Police Chief Donald Campbell requests approval to hire Michael C. O’Connell               and Walter J. Miller as part time Court Officers with a starting date on or after Thursday, April 20, 2017 and a salary of $13.00 per hour not to exceed an average   of twenty hours per week or 1040 hours in any calendar year.  Both Mr. O’Connell and Mr. Miller will need to complete their physical, drug/alcohol testing, fingerprints and all their paperwork.    
MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve hiring Michael C. O’Connell               as a part time Court Officer with a starting date on or after April 20, 2017 and a salary of $13.00 per hour pending his physical, drug/alcohol testing, fingerprints and all paperwork.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                      

             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

      Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve hiring Walter J. Miller                 as a part time Court Officer with a starting date on or after April 20, 2017 and a                salary of $13.00 per hour pending his physical, drug/alcohol testing, fingerprints               and all paperwork.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                      

             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

      Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

  16.   ANNOUNCEMENTS

        Supervisor Piaquadio reported the following:
 
  -  Congratulations go out to Animal Control’s staff and volunteers.  They are doing                             

            a fantastic job and received a 100% report card score from the Dept. of Agriculture.  
        Councilwoman Greene, Councilman Manley and Councilman Presutti reported  
        the following:   Happy Easter and Passover.  Stay safe.
        Town Clerk Zarutskie reported the following:


  -  Town Hall will be closed this Friday, April 14th as it is a legal holiday.

        -  Town Clerk’s office will be open on Saturday, April 22nd from 9:00 to 12:00 p.m.  

  -  Trout season opened on Saturday, April 1st.

17.   PUBLIC COMMENTS - There were NO public comments.

        18.  POSSIBILITY OF EXECUTIVE SESSION: CSEA Grievances and Code Compliance 

             Personnel                                         

             MOTION to go into executive session, made at 7:45 p.m. by Councilman Manley,   

             seconded by Councilman Presutti.  The sole purpose of the executive session will                       

             be to discuss CSEA grievances and Code Compliance Personnel.                      

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                      

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


MOTION to come out of executive session, made at 8:51 p.m. by Councilman                     

             Manley. seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                      

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

Supervisor Piaquadio announced that no action was taken during the executive             session but action is anticipated now.  
       MOTION to instruct the Labor Attorney to begin the process to dismiss Code Compliance 

       employee John Terry.  Motion made by Councilman Presutti, seconded by Councilman 

       Manley.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                      

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
       MOTION to retain the demoted employees, Jarron Davis, Frank Maher and William 

       Stohner, as Laborers assigned to the Buildings and Grounds department, or where    

       needed, until such time as a written decision is received from the Arbitrator.  Motion 

       made by Councilman Presutti, seconded by Councilman Manley.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                      

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
MOTION to adjourn made at 9:08 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene, seconded by  

             Councilman Ruggiero.  

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                      

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

     Meeting adjourned at 9:08 p.m.




Respectfully submitted,
_____________________________        _____________​​​______________​​​__​​____

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
 Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk   
BJM – 4/13/17
